Dear Sue,

I hope that you don't mind my addressing you as Sue. Sorry that I don't have any nice notepaper since this is more of a thank-you note than anything else.

I greatly enjoyed the brief time we spent together. Very frankly you have a sharp mind and an extensive knowledge of this case and I feel that there is much I could learn from you. As is always the case a trip such as mine to Dallas couples fine experiences with regrets, the regrets typically deriving from the desire to have spent more time talking to certain people, etc. In this regard I regret that we spent so little time in discussion, but I must confess that I have never had a 10 day period pass so quickly.

I would very much like to return to Dallas again although realistically my heavy committments and present lack of a reliable car make such a trip unlikely in the near future. It is amazing that I did not even get a chance to meet Paul Rothermel, of whom I think a great deal, and ended up interrupting his work with a surprise phone call. In any event, if any chance to visit Dallas arised, I will take immediate advantage of it, and then perhaps there will be more time for a sharing of ideas.

The work you, Mary, and Arch have done is of highest caliber and I trust that you will continue with it. In any event I wish you the best of luck.

Warm regards.

Lay Schoener